
From: Kaye Coble <kayecoble@att.net>
To: Lt. Governor's OfficeLtGov@scstatehouse.gov

Date: 4/22/2017 7:25:57 PM
Subject: Gun and roads bills

Dear Sir,
 

Please, please vote AGAINST the gun bill. That is a real situation that can only get worst.
 

Also, PLEASE,PLEASE, PLEASE get something done on the road bill. One penny per year is not that most but you have 
a lot of tourists buying gas as they drive through SC.
 

How many years did it take to bring the flag down. Took 9 lives to bring it down. So how many lives how to be taken 
before you and the Senate and Governor say YES.
 

Kaye Coble 
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